
Statement for the Record on the Department of Veterans Affairs Backlog 
Senator Robert P. Casey, Jr. 

The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is currently facing a disability claims backlog that has 
been a persistent and inexcusable problem. This backlog has been an issue for over twenty years 
as spikes in demands outpaced the VA’s capacity.  It is our duty to protect those who have 
protected this country.  Our Nation’s heroes shouldn’t have to wait for months or more for their 
claims to be addressed. It is unacceptable that some veterans in Pennsylvania have waited a year 
or longer to get their disability claims processed.  We must honor the valor of the men and 
women who served our country by acting to address this recurring issue.  Our gratitude upon 
their return home must be reflected in our commitment to helping all those who have served, 
especially those who have suffered injuries of war. We currently have the resources to assist our 
veterans, however, too often we hear about the delay in the disability claims process. This is 
unacceptable.    

We need a commonsense, bipartisan approach to bring all parties together to research and try and 
solve this national problem.  That is why in July of 2013; Senator Heller and I established the 
bipartisan VA Backlog Working Group.  Through this Working Group, we met with a variety of 
stakeholders to take a deeper look at this issue.   

There are many things that can be done to assist the VA in addressing this issue.  Secretary 
Shinseki and the employees at the VA have done an excellent job trying to bring down the 
backlog but we need to ensure they continue this progress.  We must work to bring the VA 
benefits system into a 21st century delivery system.   

By refining management practices in the Veterans Affairs Regional Offices and modifying 
current procedures, the VA can serve our veterans more quickly.  We need to ensure that the VA 
has the adequate resources needed to implement these changes.  In order to accomplish these 
goals, a greater demand for cooperation from federal agencies is required to obtain the necessary 
information and cooperation is needed from the VBA employees to quickly process information.    

While the VA has done many commendable things to improve this backlog, we must continue to 
help them to serve our country’s veterans as quickly as possible. My legislation with Senator 
Heller, will help to solve this problem. The 21st Century Veterans Benefits Delivery Act will 
ensure that all parts of this process, from the veteran to the government agencies, cooperate in 
providing benefits to the veterans who have earned them.  Veterans deserve a comprehensive and 
permanent solution to this problem, and our hope is that this legislation will ensure we reach that 
goal. 
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